
 

April 30, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Troy Waymaster, Chairperson 

House Committee on Appropriations 

Statehouse, Room 111-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Waymaster: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2797 by House Committee on Appropriations 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2797 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2797 would make technical corrections to school finance law, as enacted in 2017 SB 

423.  The bill would make certain changes to the calculation of the Local Option Budget (LOB) 

and the transportation weighting. 

 

 According to the Department of Education, enactment of HB 2797 would require an 

additional appropriation of $6,750,000 for LOB State Aid payments to school districts, beginning 

in FY 2019, all from the State General Fund; this amount would be in addition to amounts 

appropriated in 2017 SB 423. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Chief Budget Officer 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Dale Dennis, Education  


